
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

January 14, 2025 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled 
“Advancing United States Leadership in Artificial Intelligence Infrastructure” 

This executive order would direct agency actions to promote the development and 
operation of artificial intelligence infrastructure in the United States. Implementing this 
executive order could increase costs to the Federal Government. The benefits of this 
executive order include helping prevent adversaries from using powerful future systems 
to the detriment of our military and national security, and helping prevent undue 
dependence on other countries’ infrastructure. Implementing this executive order could 
increase mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, in the 5-year fiscal period 
beginning in fiscal year 2025. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive 
order include the Departments of Defense, the Interior, and Energy. 


